
GIFT WRAP BOOTH EMPLOYMENT AND PAYMENT SUMMARY 
 
The Annual Gift Wrap Booth is a fundraising opportunity for the Band Program and affords the student 
the opportunity to work off their fair share balance by selecting shifts to work in the booth. Students 
receive payment in the form of Fair Share credit for their hours worked. Some students, if their Fair 
Share balance is paid to date, choose to use these shifts towards “service hours”. 
 
If a student works for service hours, the Band Parent organization will complete a service hour log for 
that student who can then submit it to the school. Only students themselves can work for service hours, 
no other family member or friend can represent them for this option. If you have a Fair Share balance 
due, then you should work for “fair share”, not service hours. 
 
If a student, or a relative/friend/someone representing that student, works for that student’s “fair 
share”, then they will be credited an hourly wage for their time at the booth. They must sign in and out 
of the log for that day and indicate for which student they are working. It does not matter if the shift 
generated any income; all shifts are credited for fair share, unless the service-hours option was 
indicated. 
 
The hourly wage varies year to year and will be calculated once the booth has closed for the season. The 
hourly wage is calculated by taking the total Gross Profit, minus expenses, times 60%.  This equals the 
Total Student Fair Share Amount. That number is then divided by the total number of hours worked to 
determine the hourly rate.  The hourly rate is then multiplied by the number of hours worked by or on 
behalf of each student to determine their Individual Fair Share amount.  
 
The remaining 40% is retained for the General Fund, just like any fundraiser. The only form of payment 
that can be made to a student is a credit towards fair share. 
 
You will be credited within the time frame of your shift. The wage is based on ½ hour increments. You 
will not receive credit for signing in early nor for signing out late. The only exception is during the busiest 
booth times the last three days the booth is open and then, permission must be given by the adult on 
shift. If you take a lunch or dinner break during your shift, you are expected to sign out and sign back in 
again.  
 
Students are not allowed to work a shift “for service hours” for a shift that they did not pre-register for. 
Students are not allowed to hang around the booth and visit, and certainly not allowed to visit within 
the booth. 
 
If a student will be late to their shift or is not able to attend their shift, they must contact the band 
director with a reason. All effort should be made to find someone to take your place on that shift. There 
are often students that would like to work more shifts. Any student that misses a shift without 
previously notifying the band director, will be considered a “no show” and they will be contacted. After 
two “no shows”, the student will no longer be allowed to work the booth that season and their 
remaining shifts will be released for other students to sign up for. 
 
If an adult is not able to attend their shift, they must contact the Band Parent Board member in charge. 
This information is contained in the binder. The Band Parent Board member will then try to find 
someone to replace the adult for that shift. Obviously, the sooner we are notified the better. 


